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Two weeks away from school can feel like a long time so it was
so lovely to welcome staff, parents and pupils back to school on
Monday. There were plenty of smiles on the children’s faces,
making me so proud as Headteacher. 

Having held Year 8 parents evening this week (face-to-face for
the first time since pre-COVID times!), it has been valuable for
teachers and parents to have had the chance to discuss
progress. 

For some pupils, the academic journey is smooth, with
understanding developing relatively easily. This may not be the
same for everyone, and sometimes there are bumps along the
way, resulting in worry or anxiety. Luckily at Hydesville, our
teachers know the children and their strengths and gaps so well
that the scope for support and improvement is great. Involving
parents in that process is a key part of our partnership.

This morning we came together as a community to commemorate
Armistice Day with a two-minute silence to pause, breathe and
reflect on the service and sacrifices from the Armed Forces
community, both past and present. Throughout the week,
activities have taken place across school to mark this important
occasion, from Senior School assemblies (being led by two of our
Year 11 pupils) to the creation of a beautiful ‘poppy’ dress on
display in the main school reception area.

Kindest regards for a peaceful weekend.
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A WELCOME FROM THE HEADTEACHER

We love to hear about what you're getting up
to! 



Send in your photos,  news and updates to: 



info@hydesvil le.com or

sarah.archer@hydesvil le.com

Mrs Samra 

Welcome to #HydesvilleFamily News, our bi-monthly
newsletter to keep you updated on all things going on at
Hydesville.

Here we will share updates on what’s been going on across
Hydesville. We will also celebrate pupil successes and
include important notices and updates on what's coming up
the following week. 

To keep up with our daily news, please check Cognita
Connect, or click on the icons below to follow us on social
media.

https://www.facebook.com/hydesvilletowerschool/
https://www.instagram.com/hydesville_tower/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCBifJpj9FoD-Y-uWyv-VOXQ/videos
https://twitter.com/HydesvilleTower
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Hello from Yellow Group, we are the youngest children in Hydesville Nursery. We enjoy exploring a variety of
activities designed to introduce us to the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS).

We have been busy this term mark making in the foam using brushes, it looked a bit like ice cream but felt soft
and fluffy, we have been learning all about shapes and drawing round them this has helped develop our pencil
control.

This week we have also celebrated Guru Nanak's birthday by designing a birthday card. We chose birthday
related pictures to stick onto a card and we were very good at using the glue stick. We also coloured in
pictures of the Guru.

Guru Nanak is an important figure as he founded the Sikh religion, his birthday is an important celebration for
the Sikh community.

HELLO FROM YELLOW GROUP

Hydesville Nursery
WEEKLY
ROUND UP.. . .

Our annual Hydesville Nursery Bake off competition was held on the
day we broke up for Half Term when Nursery and Pre-Prep children
excelled themselves by showcasing some pretty impressive culinary
skills!

We were very impressed with the quality and creativity produced by all
the children. Our guest judges, Mrs Chand and Miss Mills had a difficult
job selecting the star bakers.

Thank you to all parents who uploaded their Tapestry photographs
and well done to all the children, with an extra special congratulations
going to the winners in the following groups:

Green Group – cupcakes (winner: Angelica)
Red Group – cookies or brownies (winner: Ather)
Blue Group – fairy cakes (winner: Nihal)
Yellow Group – cakes of the chocolate variety (winner: Lorenzo)

READY, STEADY, BAKE!
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In English for the next few weeks, pupils in Year 4 will be
studying the Literacy Shed Media clip, ‘Home Sweet Home.’
This links in with our topic work where we will be looking at
why early settlers chose the locations they did. 




Over half term, Year 4 were given the optional
challenge of creating a Tudor house. The
children found items from around their
households and used their knowledge of Tudor
homes to help with their designs. Here are some
of our wonderful creations.

Even though we came back before half term, we didn't
get the chance to share our final pictures from Frank
Chapman. Here, we can see the Year 4’s enjoying
some of their final activities of blind line, where they
had to give clear instructions to a blindfolded partner,
making their way through a man-made caving system
and some wall climbing. While we were away, the
children did a great job of developing their listening and
teamwork skills. The teachers are looking forward to
seeing the children putting these skills into practice
now we are back in school. A brilliant time was had by
all. 

Prep School - Year 4 WEEKLY
ROUND UP.. . .

Places are still available on our after school gymnastics club (3.45 –
4.30pm) on a Thursday for pupils in Years 3 – 6, being run by qualified
level 2 British Gymnastics coach. 

Pupils will learn the fundamental movements of gymnastics, whilst
developing their action, balance and co-ordination. Pupils will be given
the option to work towards ‘rise Gymnastics’ certificates throughout the
club. 

Please book your child's place via the Payments area of Cognita
Connect. 

WHY NOT GIVE GYMNASTICS A GO?
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It has been a busy start to the academic year in the art department.
We achieved success in the ISA art competition (Midlands region).
Ore (Year 10) and Alice’s (Year 8) winning pieces will enter the
National final later this month………… watch this space! 

It is wonderful to be able to display our amazing pupils’ artwork in the
wider community too. A selection of work for year 7 to 11 is currently
on display in the gallery garden in Walsall’s beautiful arboretum.
(photo of Ore’s work attached)

Entries for the ‘Inktober’ competition are being judged this week,
including this stunning biro drawing by Inddy Chhohan (Year 11) (see,
left).

Senior School 

SENIOR SCHOOL  ARTISTS IMPRESS

WEEKLY
ROUND UP.. . .

Year 10 have made a fantastic start to their GCSE studies this
year. Thankfully, a very strong foundation upon which to build
has already been laid, so pupils have approached their learning
with a good measure of confidence, determination and even
excitement.  Excellent teaching and support from every subject
teacher means that our pupils are already making good
progress, preparing them for the examinations in 2024. 
 
Pastorally, there is on-going support for different areas of
school life, so that pupils can approach their learning with ease
every day. I would encourage those pupils who are eager to
become prefects in year 11 to begin preparing themselves by
leading or engaging with different aspects of school life if they
have not already done so. 
 
We will be reminding all our Year 10 pupils, as the school year
progresses, the value of sowing good seeds, the value of
endurance, and the looking forward to a very strong finish.

Mrs Harding

AN UPDATE FROM THE HEAD
OF YEAR 10 Introducing our Year 10 form

captions and school council
representatives who are making
excellent steps towards
becoming a prefect next year:

10A - Ishika (FC) 
and Ore (SC)




10B - Ameen (FC) 
and Davina (SC)
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PUPILS OF THE WEEK
Congratulations to the following pupils who have received awards for

excellence this week:

Well done to the following Prep School children for receiving the Headteacher's award this
week:

Sara – for excellent effort 
progress in Literacy.

MUSIC PERFORMER
OF THE WEEK

NURSERY
STAR OF THE

WEEK

HEADTEACHER'S AWARDS

RECEPTION
STAR OF THE

WEEK

Ziya - for massively
growing in confidence.

Vihan (Y4) - for the
excellent progress made in
the past two lessons on
keyboards.

Year 1 - Yusuf
Year 2 - Aydin
Year 3 - Avi

Year 4 - Veer
Year 5 - Karam
Year 6 - Laila

Congratuations to Dhian in Year 3 for
receiving his orange kelt in karate:
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NOTICES AND COMING UP.. .

HYDESVILLE IS NOW ON
LINKED IN!

WOULD YOU LIKE A STALL AT THE
CHRISTMAS FAIR?

We are very excited for our Christmas Fair on Wednesday
14th December, 5-7pm.

During the event there is an opportunity for a limited number
of parent/community led stalls. 

If you would like to express an interest in hiring a stall (at a
hire charge of £15), please send your name, child’s name and
class and the item/s you wish to sell to info@hydesville.com.

The Senior Leadership Team will consider all applications and
notify selected stall holders shortly.

We are excited to announce Hydesville is now on Linked In!

Please search 'Hydesville Tower School' and follow our page for
lots of exciting news, posts and updates.

Places in Hydesville Nursery for this academic
year are filling fast.

To avoid disappointment, we would urge you to
contact us if you have a child who is of (or
approaching) nursery age, so we can discuss their
admission and begin an application without delay.

Please do also pass this message on to friends or
family who might be considering Hydesville
Nursery for their son or daughter.
 
Contact Rachel Passi, Admissions Officer,   on
rachel.passi@hydesville.com 
 

HYDESVILLE NURSERY PLACES FILLING FAST!

mailto:info@hydesville.com
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Nursery?src=hashtag_click
mailto:Christine.phillips@hydesville.com
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